GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Thursday 12th February 2004 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mrs P S Sweeney (Chairman)


Mrs. C S Atcheson


Mrs. T M Birkett 


Mr T M Crookall


Mr. J E Lightfoot 


Mrs. C A Moughtin


Mrs. J C Scanes

Apologies
Mr. R J Quayle


Mr. D J Lace




In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)


Mr. D A Bromilow (Finance Officer)

TOWN RATE
03/432
The Finance Officer tabled a finalised set of

2004/2005

budget accounts for 2004/2005 based on a proposed town rate of 200 pence in the pound together with a separate refuse charge of £88 per dwelling.  



Arising therefrom discussion ensued over the 5% discount for early payment of rates.  It was suggested that if a discount was not offered then the rate itself could possibly be reduced.  It was AGREED that this matter merited further consideration and in that respect it was suggested that an article be placed in the soon to be resurrected Peel City Guardian (a future quarterly publication) whereby the residents views on the merits of the 5% discount as opposed to a reduction in the rate without a discount could be sought .



Mr. Lightfoot proposed and Mrs. Birkett seconded a 200 pence rate in the pound to apply for the year 2004/2005 together with a separate £88 refuse charge. By an unanimous vote it was AGREED to implement this rate and advise the Department of Local Government and the Environment accordingly.  It was noted that this increase in rate from the current 195 pence in the pound represented a 2.5% increase.

PLANNING
03/433
The Chairman referred to the delays

APPLICATIONS

encountered at the last Board meeting when a significant number of planning applications were considered by members.  To speed matters up it was suggested that planning applications be submitted to both formal Board meetings each month and that a list of the applications be included with each agenda so that members could anticipate possible applications that required detailed considered.  



This part of the meeting ended at 7.30 p.m.
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